
  

  

  

      

Scouts visit hospital 
Nesbitt Memorial Hospital's Education Department recently conducted a tour of the hospital for 

Brownie Troop 640 from Lehman. The girls received nurses hats that read ‘‘Nesbitt Memorial 
Hospital Future Nurse.’ It is pat of a program designed to familiarize young children with 
hospital facilities. Shown in the picture are, from left, first row, Winter Rusilowski, Jennifer 
Brewer, Becky Sutton, Adrienne Miroslaw, Kim Gaylord and Alison Stubb. Second row, Pat 
Rusiloski, Betsy Trzcinski, R.N., education department; and Deborah Dinger, troop leader. 

  

  

Show slated 

Dallas Post/Ed Campbell 

The Dallas Area Federated Women’s Club will sponsor a 
card party-fashion show on Tuesday, April 1, at the lrem 
Temple Country Club, Dallas. Melba’'s Fashion Nook will 
provide the fashions. Tickets are $4 and will benefit the 

club’s scholarship fund. Tickets may be purchased from any 
club member or at Melba’s Fashion Nook, Carverton Road, 
Trucksville. Shown here are members of the committee 
planning the event following a meeting held at the home of 
Marilyn Webster. From left, seated, Shirley Smith, Peggy 

Thomas, Marian Muldoon, Alice Savage. Standing, Betty 
Roman, Marilyn Webster. 

Chairpersons named 
Judy Rosing and Sandee Cohn, both residents of Dallas, 
have been elected to serve as Co-Chairpersons for ‘‘Auction 
86’’, a fundraising event for the Sisterhood of Temple B'nai 
B'rith. ‘‘Auction 86’ will be held on Saturday, April 19 at 
Temple B’nai B'rith, 408 Wyoming Avenue, Kingston. This 
special community event is one of the major fundraising 
activities for the Sisterhood. All proceeds will be used for 
the enrichment of Sisterhood and community projects. 
Shown here, from left, are Judy Rosing, Co-Chairperson, 
Dallas, and Sandee Cohn, Co-Chairperson, Dallas. 

Calendar 
(Continued from page 16) 

Chairing the Cultural Develop- 
ment Task Force is Mary Hepner of 
the Wilkes-Barre Ballet. 
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SPLASHES OF COLOR is the 
theme for the Trucksville Nursery 
School’s spring fashion show, set for 
Sunday, April 6, from 2 to 4 in the 
afternoon, at the school on Church 
St. Plans are to show the hottest 
spring looks for both kids and 
women. 
Committee members who put 

together this first time fashion bene- 
fit are Connie LaJeunesse, Gen. 
Chairman; Sharon Hawke, public- 
ity; Janice Winters, finance; Jan 
Anderson, refreshments. All pro- 
ceeds go to the children of the 
Trucksville Nursery School. 

20- 
LADIES AUXILIARY of the Jack- 

son Township Volunteer Fire Co. 

will meet at the fire hall in Chase on 
Wednesday, April 9 at 7:30 p.m. 
Auxiliary is selling cookbooks, and 
they will be on sale that evening. 
Hostesses are Margaret Bonning, 
Esther Murray and Helen Franklin. 
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A RUMMAGE SALE will be held 
at the Jackson United Methodist 
Church, Jackson Church Road and 
Smith Pond Rd., Jackson Twp. on 
April 10 and 11 from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
There will be a bake table, home- 
made vegetable beef soup on sale 
also wimpies,, hot dogs with kraut, 
coffee and tea. 5 

NESBITT MEMORIAL HOSPI- 
TAL is accepting registration for 
FREE Babysitting Classes for teen- 
agers 12 to 16 years old beginning 
Wednesday, April 9 and continuing 
April 16, 23, and 30 from 4 p.m. to 5 
p.m. in the classroom of the Medi- 
cal Arts Building, Poplar Street 
entrance, 534 Wyoming Avenue, 

Lehman 
program 
scheduled 
The seventh installment of Lake- 

Lehman’s Early Childhood-Pre- 
School Program is scheduled for 
March 19, 20 and 21 and will feature 
‘‘Health, Nutrition, and Safety 
Awareness’’ as our program theme. 

The health awareness section of 
this program will be conducted by 
our school nurses, Mrs. Evans and 
Mrs. Smith. Topics included will be 
medication policy, health room pro- 
cedures and policies, vaccination 
record policies, and general school 
playground and recess rules. 

Lynn Evans, high school home 
economics teacher, will also present 
a program segment concerning 
proper nutrition practices. 

Our counselors, Mrs. Phillips and 
Mrs. Blessner, will discuss personal 
safety in the home and neighbor- 
hood. 

Bus safety procedures will be 
explained to both parents and stu- 
dents. A special bus ride for the 
children will be conducted by our 
transportation department. This 
program will conclude with parents 
and students eating lunch together 
in our cafeterias. 

The schedule fo this pre-school 
presentation is as follows: Lehman- 

- Jackson Elementary School on 
Wednesday, March 19, 9 a.m. to 11 
a.m.; Lake-Noxen Elementary 
School on Thursday, March 20, 9 
a.m. to 11 a.m.; Ross Elementary 
School on Friday, March 21, 9 a.m. 
to 11 a.m. 

Parents may ‘register’ for this 
program by calling your neighbor- 
ing elementary school office. Tele- 
phone numbrs are as follows: 
Lehman-Jackson Elementary, 675- 
2165; Lake-Noxen Elementary, 639- 
1129; Ross Elementary, 477-5050 or 
256-7897. 

C of C sponsors 
poster contest 
The Greater Wilkes-Barre Cham- 

ber of Commerce Small Business 
Council is sponsoring a poster con- 
test open to all high schools (grades 
9-12) in the Wilkes-Barre Wyoming 
Valley. 

“There’s No Business like Small 
Business,” is the theme of the 
poster contest which offers a 
number of prizes for the selected 
winners; the prizes include: a tele- 
phone answering machine donated 
by Northeastern Communications 
valued at $120.00; two $50.00 savings 
bonds; three $25.00 savings bonds; 
five set fo Rocky Glen Park tickets 
valued at $8.50 each; and a prize 
donated by Markdata, Inc. valued 
at $50.00. 

Winners of the poster contest will 
receive their awards at the May 15, 
1986 Small Business Luncheon to be 
held at the Sheraton Crossgates. 

Kingston. 
Those interested must register 

through the hospital's Education 
Department by calling 288-1411, 
extension 4035. 
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WILKES-BARRE GENERAL 
HOSPITAL AUXILIARY members 
recently met to plan for the Annual 
Card Party, to be held Monday, 
April 21 at 1 p.m. at St. Stephen’s 
Church, South Franklin Street, 
Wilkes-Barre. 

Raffle tickets, priced at $1 each or 
six for $5, are available from any 
Auxiliary member. Door and game 
prizes will be given away through- 
out the afternoon. A white elephant 
sale, plus the sale of fresh baked 
goods, books, jewelry, plants and 
refreshments will also be featured 
during the card party. Donation for 
admission is $1.50, and persons 
attending are asked to bring their 
own cards. 0 

REGISTRATION is currently 

Cutting labels 

  
Dallas Post/Ed Campbell 

Cub Scout Pack 155 of Trucksville recently conducted a community service project for the Back 
Mountain Memorial Library. The boys cut Campbell Soup labels for Mrs. Florence Gauthier. Den 
leaders are Mariann Macri, Georgianna Reynolds, Barbara Hoover, Debbie Natitus, Betty June 
mathers, committee chairperson; and Michael Repotski, Cubmaster. Shown here are, from left, 
Tony Cox, Ryan Boraski, Adam Hoover, Chris Repotski, Eddie Gawlas, Ronnie Yanchick, 

Michael Lykon, Corey Moyer, Brian Achuff, Danny Natitus, Tommy Socash, Billy Bullock, Jason 
Reynolds, Joey Hayer, Robbie Ricker, Jarrod Cooney, Scott Banta, Den Chief; and Terry 
Meehan. 
  

  

Breakfast set 

  

  

  

  
The Harveys Lake Lions will hold their annual Pancake and Sausage Supper and Breakfast, on 
Saturday, March 22, from 5 p.m. to 8 p.m. and Sunday, March 23, from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. at the 
Lake-Noxen Elementary School, Harveys Lake. Tickets can be purchased from any Lion 
member or at the door. Committee members shown are from left to right seated; Ken Olshefski, 
Calvin McHose, and Joe Neilson. Standing, Frank Bialogowicz, Wilfred Ide and John Lynch. 

Cub Scouts awarded with badges 
February 9 was a big day in the 

life of Cub Pack 155 of Trucksville. 
This marks the 36th year of contin- 
ued scouting for Pack and Troop 
155. 

Scout Sunday was celebrated at 
the 11 a.m. service in the Trucks- 
ville United Methodist Church, the 
sponsoring organization. Six boys 
received their God and Family 
Award. 

They were Jason Seward, son of 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Seward; Jason 
Reynolds, son of Mr. and Mrs. 
James Reynolds; Billy Bullock, son 
of Mr. and Mrs. Willard Bullock 
Jr.; Jarod Cooney, son of Mrs. 
Millie Cooney; Chris Repotski, son 
of Mr. and Mrs. Michael Repotski; 
and Tony Cox, son of Mr. and Mrs. 
Don Cox. 

The Blue and Gold Dinner was 
held in the afternoon in the Educa- 
tional Building of the church. Terry 
Matosky, Carol Bullock and Geor- 
giana Reynolds were co-charimen of 
the dinner assisted by parents of the 
pack. 

The opening ceremony was held 
by Dens 1 and 2. 

Invocation was given by the Rev. 
H. James Shillabeer, pastor of the 
host church. 
Michael Repotski, cubmaster, was 

master of ceremonies, and intro- 

  

underway for free Sibling Classes at 
Nesbitt Memorial Hospital. The 
classes will be presented for chil- 
dren who will soon have a new baby 
brother or sister and are specifi- 
cally designed to promote family 
bonding. 

A class for children two to five 
years of age will be held on Satur- 
day, April 5, from 9 to 10 a.m. in the 
first floor conference room of Nes- 
bitt Memorial Hospital, 562 Wyo- 
ming Ave., Kingston, and 10:30 to 
11:30 a.m. for children six to ten 
years of age. 

For more information or pre- 
registration for Nesbitt’s free Sib- 
ling Classes, cortact the Obstetrics 
Department, 288-1411, Ext. 4563. 
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duced the following guests, Bob 
Bellas, Cub Scout Executive Frank 
Roginski, Mrs. Joan Roginski, Reli- 
gious Awards Chairman, the Rev. 
and Mrs. James Shillabeer; Pat 
Repotski, Bernadette Banta, Russell 
Banta Jr.,Scoutmaster; Marge Grif- 
fin, Roundtable Commissioner; 
Betty June Mathers, Church Coordi- 
nator of Scouting; Mary Ann Macri, 
Area Commissioner for the Back 
Mountain and Monsignor Gilgallon; 
pastor of St. Therese’s Church, 
Shavertown. 
Following dinner awards were 

presented to: 
Tom Socash, Wolf badge, 1 gold 

and 2 silver arrows; Billy Bullock, 2 
silver arrows; The Arrow of Light 
was presented to Billy Dover of the 
Webelos Den. 

Scott Banta of Troop 155 who 
served as Den Chief for the past two 
years was presented a special 

plaque and thank you by Mary Ann 
Macri, Den Leader of Den 5. 

The following Tigers, who were 
guests at the dinner were presented 
Claws, Harold Roberts, J.P. Cos- 
grove, Ben Sappe, Kevin McGovern, 
Ted Jackson, David Fredrick, Dean 
Evans, Ned Friar, Brian Reggie, 
Michael Tomasura, Stephen Toma- 
sura, Walter Davis, Edward Sabol 
and Brad Adams. 

The following Den Leaders were 
recognized, Den 1 and 2 Georgiana 
Reynolds, Den 5, Mary Ann Macri, 
Den 7, Barbara Hoover and Debbie 
Natitus, Webelos Leader Rick 
Macri. Tiger Coordinator, Barbara 
Hoover, Tiger Group 1, Rosemary 
Evans, Group 2, Ruth Roberts, 
Committee Chairman, Betty June 
Mathers. 
Special Certificates were 

presented to parents who helped 
throughout the year. 

  BIRTHS 
The following Back Mountain cou- 

ples announce births during the past 
week: 
PAUL, JOHN and CHRISTINE, 

RD 1, Box 350, Harvey’s Lake, a 
daughter, March 8. 

SCHULER, DAVID and LINDA, 
RD 1, box 517, Harvey’s Lake, a 
daughter, March 8. 
DRURY, JAMES and ANN 

MARIE, 179 Jackson St., Dallas, a 
daughter, March 11. 
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